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A Public Hearing was held Thursday, November 22
nd

, 2021 at 6:30pm at Town Hall, 18 

Russell Avenue, Ravena, New York  

 

PRESENT:  George D. McHugh, Supervisor  

Daniel D. Baker, Council member 

Linda S. Bruno, Council member 

Zachary S. Collins, Council member  

Brandon L. LeFevre, Council member 

 

ALSO PRESENT:  Cindy L. Rowzee, Town Clerk 

   John Cashin, Code Enforcement Officer 

   Douglas Keyer, Chief of Police 

   Tyler Searles, WWTP Operator 

   James Peluso, Attorney to the Town 

 

       

Supervisor McHugh opened the public hearing and led the Pledge of Allegiance. He stated that 

all Town Board members were present. He asked Town Clerk Rowzee to read the notice. 

  

NOTICE  

OF 

 PUBLIC HEARING  

ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW  

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the Town Board of the Town of Coeymans will hold a 

Public Hearing on November 22, 2021 at 6:30pm at Town Hall, 18 Russell Avenue, Ravena, NY 

on a proposed law “Cannabis Law.” The purpose of this proposed law is to opt out of licensing 

and establishing on-site cannabis consumption establishments within the Town of Coeymans 

outside the Village of Ravena.   

 

The proposed local law is available for public inspection at the Town Clerk’s office at 18 Russell 

Avenue, Ravena, NY, between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday and 

on the Town website.   

 

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that all interested parties will be heard at this time and 

place.   

By Order of the Town Board 

of the Town of Coeymans 

Cindy L. Rowzee 

Town Clerk 

Supervisor McHugh stated that this proposed law has nothing to do with allowing the retail sale 

of cannabis, just the on-site consumption portion of the law. He stated that the Village is 
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proposing a very similar law and this would make it consistent throughout the Town. He then 

opened the floor for comments. 

 

As there were no comments he continued with the meeting but left the public hearing open. 

 

As there were no other comments the following motion was made to close the public hearing. 

 

Motion to Close Public Hearing 

On motion of Supervisor McHugh, seconded by Councilmember LeFevre, the Public Hearing on 

the Proposed Local Law – “Cannabis Law” was closed.      

APPROVED – VOTE – AYES 5 – NAYS 0 – ABSENT – SO MOVED 

 

Time – 6:49pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted,     

 

 

___________________________ 

Cindy L. Rowzee, Town Clerk 


